## Inc. Village of Woodsburgh

ALAN HIRMES, DEPUTY MAYOR CARL CAYNE, TRUSTEE SHIRA HOSCHANDER, TRUSTEE BARRY ROZENBERG, TRUSTEE



MICHELLE BLANDINO, CLERK TREASURER BRIAN S. STOLAR, VILLAGE ATTORNEY DENNIS FROMIGIA, BUILDING INSPECTOR

30 PIERMONT AVENUE • HEWLETT, NEW YORK 11557 TELEPHONE (516) 295-1400 • FACSIMILE (516) 295-1406

JACOB HARMAN, MAYOR

September 7, 2023

Dear Neighbors:

As always, I am pleased to advise that this month's meeting will be held on **Tuesday**, **September 12**, **2023 at 6:00 p.m.** at Village Hall. We hope that everyone enjoyed their summer. We welcome your attendance and participation.

School is now in session, and for safety purposes, please insure that any shrubbery along your property lines provides clear visibility for motorists and pedestrians. If you find trees or bushes overhanging the roadway and/or obstructing traffic signs, we ask that you make arrangements with your gardener to trim them back.

In addition, many street lights are obstructed by overhanging tree branches. If this condition exists on your property, please have your gardener or tree service cut back the branches so that our roads may be adequately lit.

Please note that National Grid is now at the phase of making connections from the new gas lines to the homes. We have worked with National Grid to address certain matters that came to our attention including having them work around schedules where children are picked up and dropped off during school days in session. The Village will receive a daily schedule of the roads being affected and will send out a notification to the residents. We apologize for any inconvenience this may cause you.

I hope you enjoyed your summer and look forward to seeing you on the 12th.

Very truly yours, Jake Harman Mayor